

## Town of Hull

## **BOARD OF HEALTH**

253 ATLANTIC AVE
HULL, MASSACHUSETTS 02045

TEL: (781) 925-2224 FAX: (781) 925-2228

## Minutes of April 16, 2013

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on Tuesday, April 16, 2013. The meeting was held in the Board of Health office on the 2nd floor of Town Hall at 253 Atlantic Ave., Hull, MA.

Present were Chairman Donald Gillis, Board Member Jennifer Butler-Rickard, Health Director, Joyce Sullivan and Board Secretary Terri Berardinelli. Member Virginia MacDonald was absent.

The meeting was called to order at 6:02P.M.

The Board was unable to approve the Meeting Minutes of March 12 2013 as Member Jennifer Butler-Rickard was absent at that particular meeting and Board Member MacDonald was absent.

The Board was advised that the Health Director's monthly report of March was not available nor was the Public Health Nurse monthly reports from January to present available at this time.

Chairman Gillis indicated that he would like to discuss "New Business" and requested that we re-join the MAHB (Mass. Assoc. of Health Boards) as they have trainings in the fall for Board Members. He then requested that a vote be taken. The Board **voted 2-0** to join the MAHB effective 7-1-13.

Ms. Sullivan summarized for the Board some of the topics scheduled for Town Meeting such as the Nantasket Avenue Rebuild Project, Abandoned/Dilapitated Properties and the new Ice Cream Truck vendor procedures.

Ms. Sullivan also advised the Board members that some complaints regarding "weekly" rental properties have come up recently and that these are Zoning issues which require clarification from the Building/Zoning Department.

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 6:40pm. The Board agreed to schedule the next meeting for June 11, 2013.